All Saints Church Marrison, New York 10528

The Rev. Alfred P. Montalio Rector

> Tel.: Office TE 5-4716 Rectory TE 5-0864

> > February 25, 1975

Dear Friends,

On Sunday, March 2nd, during the 8:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. services, we will be recognizing the untimely death of Peter A. Sutyak. The Sunday will be called the Peter Sutyak Memorial Sunday with the intent of remembering this fine young man who was planning to study for the Episcopal Priesthood. Peter was a very active member of our parish participating in the youth group, acolytes, and other parish activities. As you recall, he was a great track star with a promising future to enter the World Olympics.

I am enclosing an envelope for your consideration in continuing The Peter A. Sutyak Memorial Fund. Last year began a precedent for our parish to give a scholarship to a Harrison High School Senior who is planning to continue his or her education and has participated in athletics in the school. The selection committee is made up of the Track Coach, Assistant Principal, Mrs. Nancy Vandewart (Peter's mother) and The Rector.

I do hope that you will respond to this special request so that a young person may receive the aid to continue education on a higher level, whether it be to college or a vocational school of higher learning. It is also the intent of keeping Peter's "spirit" alive and recognize his contributions to the school and his parish.

Please make every effort to remember Peter in your prayers and to attend the Eucharist on March 2nd.

"May the souls of the faithful departed through the mercies of God rest in peace and let light perpetual shine upon them."

Faithfully yours,

Alfred P. Montalto

afred P. Montalto +

Rector